
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral.
Our summer worship schedule is
currently in effect. If  you are attending
the 8 a.m. Liturgy, we invite you to join
us afterward for breakfast in Cheek Hall
downstairs. If  you are attending the 10
a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at
the Coffee Minute in the Parish Hall. We
look forward to meeting you! If  you would
like more information about Christ Church

Cathedral, contact the Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough at
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

PARKING

On Sunday mornings, the A lot is reserved for guests with
mobility challenges and those with disabled plates or placards.
Parking for the able-bodied is available in the B and C lots
off  9th Avenue and on the street. 

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE
SEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST

PROPER 11

SUNDAYS

WEEKDAYS

EVERY SUNDAY

9:15 a.m. Centering Prayer (Atrium 4)

BREAKFAST
8:45 – 9:45 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

11:15 a.m. – Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

CHILDCARE
(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the church. Please ask
the receptionist or an usher for directions.

8:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
BreakingBread@6

with Baptisms

7:15 a.m.
10:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II

MONDAY, JULY 24
5:15 p.m. – Evening Prayer
6:30 p.m. – Vestry

TUESDAY, JULY 25
2:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 26 
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study
12:45 p.m. – Meet and Greet for 

the Rev. Lissa Smith

THURSDAY, JULY 27
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer
7:00 p.m. – Doctrine of  

Creation Class

SATURDAY, JULY 29
10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours

SUNDAY, JULY 30
Proper 11
8:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
8:40-9:45 a.m. – Breakfast 
9:15 a.m. – Centering Prayer
10:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
11:00 a.m. – Coffee Minute 
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDAR

Announcements
W E E K  O F  J U L Y  2 3 ,  2 0 1 7

NEW CHURCH DIRECTORY AND
PARISHIONER’S INFORMATION

Please review your personal
information in the white binders
located at the reception desk and other
areas of  the church. Make any
corrections and/or changes (on the
page next to your name) to ensure that
your information is up-to-date for the
new directory. (Note: the binder is for
informational purposes only, it does not reflect the style or layout
of  the final directory.)

LEX ORANDI, LEX CREDENDI. AN EXPLANATION
OF THE SUNDAY LITURGY
TODAY | 8:00 A.M, 10:00 A.M. | NAVE

Today is the last installment of  Dean Kimbrough’s mid-
summer sermon series titled Lex Orandi, lex credendi. An
Explanation of  the Sunday Liturgy. 

In today’s sermon, Dean Kimbrough will discuss the Offertory
through the Dismissal.



T H I S  W E E K A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L

LIFETOUCH UPDATE
TODAY | BEFORE OR AFTER LITURGIES | NAVE

If  you were photographed for the directory
but did not place an order, you were still
entitled to a free 8x10. They will be available
for pick-up today in the Baptistry area of  the
Nave.

Please check the information on the sheet(s) attached to your photo
envelope. If  you have corrections and/or changes, please make
those notations on the sheet and leave it at the reception desk.

If  you placed an order with Lifetouch, your free 8x10 will be
included with your order and will be mailed directly to you.

BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS
SUPPLIES COLLECTIONDRIVE BEGINS

We are collecting school supplies for a local elementary school.
The supply drive will culminate with an intergenerational
celebration and backpack stuffing event on Sunday, August 20th.
Please bring the following supplies and drop them in the baskets
in Parish Hall: blunt tip and point tip scissors, crayons, washable
markers, wide-ruled loose leaf  paper, hand sanitizer, rulers, glue
sticks, #2 pencils, pens, pencil cases, erasers, tissues, watercolor
paint, bottle school glue, ruled index cards, 1” 3 ring binder,
pencil sharpener, wide ruled spiral bound notebooks, pencil
boxes, and pocket folders. 

CREATION FROM NOTHING: GOD’S LOVE
MADE MANIFEST
THURSDAYS THROUGH AUGUST 3| 7:00-8:00 P.M.
WHEELER ROOM

Our seminarian intern for the summer, Erica Ridderman, is
teaching a class on the doctrine of  creation, a deeply historical
(yet exciting!) Christian belief  with wide-ranging implications. It
has the power to shape our views of  the world, God, ourselves,
and the meaning of  it all. In five sessions, we are discussing how
God’s creation from nothing relates to scripture, theology, and
the current environmental crisis. It is a fun time of  learning
together. The study meets on Thursday evenings from 7 to 8 p.m. in
the Wheeler Room, through August 3. For more information or
questions, contact Erica at erica.ridderman@duke.edu

WELCOMING EVENTS FOR THE REVEREND
LISSA SMITH

On Wednesday, July 26, and Monday,
July 31, bring your lunch to the Wheeler
Room to meet and greet the Reverend
Lissa Smith who will be the Celebrant at
the mid-day Eucharist at 12:15 p.m.
Drinks and dessert will be provided. 
For more information, contact Ellen
Coleman at ecoleman@christcathedral.org or 615.255.7729.

PASTORAL CARE 
One aspect of  the Cathedral’s Pastoral Care ministry is to
prepare for and celebrate the birth and/or adoption of
children to members of  the parish. We do this through
prayers, notes, meals, and gifts. If  you are expecting or
adopting a child, please share this news with the Reverend
Matthew Lewis at mlewis@christcathedral.org

REGISTER NOW TO GROW IN KNOWLEDGE 
AND LOVE
THE CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD TRAINING

Are you ready to grow spiritually and
theologically? Or have you discerned through
prayer a need to serve the next generation of
Christians? Both of  these are valid reasons to
participate in the Catechesis of  the Good
Shepherd training. The link is on the Christian
Formation page, brochures are in the rack by the
receptionist’s desk or you can contact Caroline
at cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

If  you are a parishioner of  Christ Church Cathedral and want to
take the course for your own spiritual and theological growth,
the Cathedral is pleased to offer it at half  the cost. 

If  you are a parishioner of  Christ Church Cathedral and are
teaching or would be committed to teaching in the coming year
in an atrium, the Cathedral will be pleased to pay for your training
in full.

Level II Training with Rachel Barden and Chris Hansen will be on
Wednesday from 6 to 8 p.m. starting in August, with six Saturdays.
There are participants coming from other denominations and area
Episcopal churches.

PARISH CHOIR
SUNDAY, JULY 30 | 9 A.M. REHEARSAL
CHOIR ROOM

Please come out and join us for our
Summer Parish Choir Sunday on Sunday,
July 30. All who love to sing are invited.
Simply come to the Choir Room on the
third floor at 9 a.m. for a rehearsal of  the
hymns and anthems for the 10 a.m. Liturgy. We don't vest or
process, we simply rehearse and then lead the music at the
Liturgy. We will send out a further email with hymns and
anthems included several days prior to July 30, and we’ll also ask
for an RSVP at that time so we’ll know how many of  you will
be joining us. We hope to see you there! Contact Michael
Velting at mvelting@christcathedral.org or Michael Gebhart
at mgebhart@christcathedral.org or call the Cathedral music
office 615.255.7729 if  you have any questions. 



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
youth.christcathedral.org or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 
or abocking@christcathedral.org

This summer, Christ Church Cathedral has had the opportunity to host a
number of  youth groups from Louisiana, Georgia, and Oklahoma during their
journeys to and from the Episcopal Youth Event in Oklahoma and mission
trips in West Virginia and North Carolina. We are grateful that they chose to
us to be their resting place, and we've been happy to have them worship with
us, teach them a little about Christ Church Cathedral, and send them on
adventures in Nashville! 

THE EPISCOPAL DIOCESE OF TENNESSEE
BLESSING OF LITURGICAL MINISTRIES
SATURDAY, AUGUST 26|9:00 A.M.| NAVE

This is a day for us to come together as
a Diocese to recognize and bless the
many people who participate in our
worship through so many different
ministries.

Who should attend? Everyone!
Anyone! All are welcome! Choir
Members, Vergers, Lay Eucharistic
Ministers, Acolytes, Thurifers, Altar Guilds, Flower Guilds, 
Readers, Ushers, as well as anyone else who would like to attend.

Guest speaker for the day will be The Rev. Nathan G. Jennings, J.
Milton Richardson Associate Professor of  Liturgics and Anglican
Studies and Director of  Community Worship at Seminary of  the
Southwest, Austin, TX.

Registration will be online at the beginning of  August.

CATHEDRAL CHORISTERS NEWS

Once again, we are very proud to be
sending eight of  our Senior Choristers to
the Royal School of  Church Music
Summer Course for Advanced Choristers
in Washington, D.C. 

Next week, six trebles, Rhys MacMillan, Bennett Hasty, Hannah
Fleming, Virginia Fleming, Ian Fuqua, Trillium Rice, and two
basses, Gabriel Rice and Elliott Clark, will be representing the
Cathedral and the Cathedral's Chorister program during this
weeklong course, which will take place at Virginia Theological
Seminary. 

The full group of  Choristers, representing many parishes and
cathedrals, will sing for liturgies at the Seminary, the National
Shrine of  the Immaculate Conception, St. Matthew's Cathedral,
and the Washington National Cathedral. Dr. Velting will travel to
support our Choristers and hear them sing in these locations.

SAVE THE DATE! 
THE ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC

Sunday, August 27, immediately following the
10 a.m. Liturgy at Centennial Park. More
details to come. We hope to see you there!

“STARS UNDER THE STARS”
SUNDAY, AUGUST 27 | 7:00 P.M. | DIOCESAN HOUSE,
3700 WOODMONT BLVD. 37215

The Foyer Groups will be sponsoring the
first ever “Stars Under the Stars” outdoor
movie night and cookout on the evening of
Sunday, August 27, at 7 p.m. The event will
be held on the front lawn of  the Diocesan
House at 3700 Woodmont Blvd 37215 and
we will be featuring “The Princess Bride.”

For more information, contact the Reverend Matthew Lewis
at mlewis@christcathedral.org

EDUCATION FOR MINISTRY (EfM)

Education for Ministry (EfM) is a
course created by the University of
the South School of  Theology at
Sewanee that invites participants to
study scripture, theology, and
church history and tradition. Within a small group setting, each
individual explores the part he or she is meant to play in the fullness
of  God’s world. Members of  Christ Church Cathedral facilitate the
classes, which meet once a week over the course of  the school year
for study, conversation, and reflection. Classes meet on Tuesday
evening or Wednesday morning, but a third class may be added if
there is sufficient interest. Although the course offers four years,
students sign up for one year at a time, and enrollment for 2017-2018
is currently open. The registration deadline is August 1, but since space
is limited, those interested in participating are encouraged to register as
soon as possible. The cost is $350, and some scholarships are available.
For more information, please contact Melinda Balser at
mbalser@christcathedral.org



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L

WEAPON-FREE POLICY

The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral to
be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and fellowship,
as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any weapons you are
licensed to carry at home or in your car before entering the
Cathedral grounds.

CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Lissa Smith, Associate for Pastoral Care and Cathedral Life
lsmith@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of  Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of  Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of  Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of  Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

STRATEGIC PLAN IMPLEMENTATION 

To view the Strategic Plan, click on the “About” tab on the
website. Or you can find it here: 
www.christcathedral.org/about/strategic-planning/

If  you have any questions or want to talk with any of  the
convenors of  the Implementation Committee, below is their
contact information.

Chair – Scott Hoffman, 615.202.1529, sh500@comcast.net
Finance – Ed Burgess, 615.430.6348, eburgess@equitableco.com
Program – Sam Bessey, 615.405.7623, sbessey@chipsi.org
Campus Concerns – Michael Hasty, 615.305.9346,

michaelhasty@comcast.net
Communications – Anna Noser, 615.812.0680, 

annagrimes@comcast.net

Updates coming soon!

CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL SUMMER
READING IDEAS

Do you have a pile of  books on your bedside table waiting to be
read? The Adult Education Committee asked the Dean what his
literary picks are for summer reading. His stack includes Music at
Midnight: The Life and Poetry of  George Herbert by John Drury, The Holy
Longing: The Search for a Christian Spirituality by Ronald Rolheiser and
The Passion by Marcus Hummon and the Reverend Becca Stevens.
For those of  you desiring deeper insight into the religious poet
George Herbert (1593-1633), the biography Music at Midnightmight
fit the bill. If  a theologically rich book intrigues you, you might
want to pick up The Holy Longing. Author Ronald Rolheiser probes
the question, “What is spirituality” using examples and stories

relevant to today. For a quick read with some local
connections, The Passion would be a great choice.
Authored by the Reverend Becca Stevens and her
husband Marcus Hummon, it is about the cantata
Hummon wrote with a grant from Christ Church
Cathedral. The book includes musical history and
theological reflection. The Adult Education
Committee would like to commend two books: Jane
Crow: The Life of  Pauli Murray by Rosalind

Rosenberg and Hallelujah Anyway: Rediscovering Mercy by Anne
Lamott. Jane Crow is a biography about Pauli Murray, a lawyer who
played pivotal roles in the civil rights and women’s movements and
who was the first African American woman to be ordained an
Episcopal priest in the United States. Hallelujah Anyway is Lamott’s
most recent book. It explores themes of  mercy, purpose, kindness,
and forgiveness.

SUNDAY FLOWERS

The flowers you see in the Cathedral on
Sunday morning are placed to the glory
of  God in thanksgiving or in memory
of  a loved one. To give flowers on 
an upcoming Sunday, please contact 
Ellen Coleman at 615.255.7729 or
ecoleman@christcathedral.org

HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST
CHURCH CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL?


